> From: Joann Langton

> Sent: 23 March 2021 13:11

> To: George Smith <George.Smith@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

> Subject: Planning application/comment/21/00517/F

>

> | have lived in Hornton for seven years, during that time the noise level and frequency of the
Wroxton Motocross has increased to a degree that in order to hold an event we have to consider
whether there is a meeting on any particular weekend. It ruined the wedding reception of one
resident two years ago.

>

> | have no wish to see the event abolished but a reasonable number of weekends a year is not too
much to ask - if 65 days are agreed, bearing in mind they do not hold events in late autumn or
winter,- this means all spring and summer long.

>

> The fact that they have operated without planning permission, increasing the size of the size of the
events and totally disregarding the proper process brings into question whether they would abide
the 65 days if they were granted.

>

> | feel very strongly that a decision like this one requires a site visit by the planning committee, to
see the full extent of the impact on the surroundings. | endorse my husband’s view of the noise level
monitoring that was offered by the organisation - | think Hornton Parish Council analysis will show
the real levels that we have to endure through a weekend and longer on Bank Holidays.

>

> Cherwell District Council has always promoted its environmental credentials and this is the time to
look to look closely at them.

>
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